USS MULLINNIX DD-944 ASSOCIATION

P.O. BOX 229

PORTLAND, CT.  06480-0229

August 6, 2003

Hi to all members;


Here are the minutes of the annual meeting held at the 2003 Association Reunion in Pigeon Forge, TN.

The meeting was called to order by President Carl Ross at 7pm. All members present recited the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence for our members who are no longer with us. 

The first order of business was the election of Officers for the 2003-2004 year. Carl Ross announced that he was not running for re-election for health reasons. He then nominated Bob Houghton to take his place as Association President. The nomination was seconded. The motion was made that the secretary cast one ballot for Bob Houghton. So moved. 

A motion was made and seconded that the rest of the Officers remain in their present positions. The President cast one ballot for the positions of Vice President, Secretary/Treasurer, and Chaplin. So Moved. 

President 
Bob Houghton

V President 
Ron Webster

Sec/Treas
Skip Petras

Chaplin
Roger Ballard

The treasurer made his report and the Association is in good financial standing. Skip also reported that there is about $8900.00 in outstanding dues all the way back to 1999. A lengthy discussion was held and it was decided that;

 ANY MEMBER 2 OR MORE YEARS IN THE REARS ON THEIR DUES WOULD BE CLASSIFIED AS INACTIVE AND WOULD NOT RECEIVE ANY FURTHER MAILINGS FROM THE ASSOCIATION. IF THE MEMBER WANTED TO RETURN TO GOOD STANDING, ANY OUTSTANDING DUES WOULD HAVE TO BE PAID PRIOR TO BEING RE-INSTATED. 

Motion was made and seconded. All members were in favor. Motion carried. 

Donna Lentini suggested the possibility of establishing an Association group E-Mail in an effort to save money on postage and office supplies. Donna also volunteered to administer the e-mail group. A motion was made and seconded to establish an e-mail group for Association communications. All in favor. Motion passed.

The President requested suggestions for our 2004 Association reunion. Several locations were suggested. It was also discussed that there did not appear to be enough of an increase in participation to warrant moving the reunion further west. That will be revisited in future meetings. After discussion it was agreed that the 2004 Reunion would be held in Charleston, SC. Bob & MJ Houghton volunteered to again chair the reunion. It was also mentioned that they had done a super job in preparing this years reunion. Both were thanked for their efforts. 

There were no reported deaths to shipmates in the past year.

Frank Wood reported that the newest DDG to be commissioned was going to be named Forrest Sherman. 

The closing prayer was given by Roger Ballard.

Being that there was no more business to be handled, the meeting was adjourned and all members moved to the hospitality suite for our annual auction. Past President Carl Ross received a special delivery gift from Dolly Parton prior to the start of the auction. 







Respectfully Submitted, 







William F. Petras III







Secretary.

